
TOWN OF AYER SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, March 25, 2014-7:00P.M.

1st Floor Meeting Room, Town Hall, Main Street, Ayer, MA

Chairman Luca called the meeting to order at 7:10p.m. Present: Chairman-Gary J. Luca, Christopher
R. Hillman, Vice-Chair, Members: Pauline Conley, Jannice Livingston and Janet Lewis, Secretary. Mr.
Pontbriand absent on bereavement leave.

Chairman Luca welcomed back Jim Fay to the meeting for the annual 2013 Board of Selectmen's picture
for inclusion in the 2013 Annual Town Report.
Chairman Luca requested if there were amendments to the Agenda. None
Chairman Luca called for a motion to approve the Agenda. Ms. Conley moved the Board vote to
approve the Agenda as presented, 2nd by Mr. Hillman VOTE: unanimous, so moved.
Public Input: Chairman Luca requested if there was anyone wishing to speak with the Board under
Public Input.
James Fay: Taking this opportunity to thank everyone for all their support and thoughtfulness during his
wife's illness advising all to the cards and calls are most appreciated. Mr. Fay took this opportunity to
advise the Board to his wishing to remain on the Memorial Garden Committee along with his wife and
Janet Lewis who also requesting to stay on the committee Mr. Fay closed with the following "with your
continue support we will return to public service soon".
Eagle Scout Presentation-The Boardwelcomed to the table Eagle Scout IanSmith. Present for the
Meeting, Karen Januskiewicz, Leaderof Boy ScoutTroop 3, Ayer, MA, and lan's parents. Chairman Luca
read into the record a Certificate of Recognition presented to Ian from the Board of Selectmen
congratulating Ian on designating his Eagle ScoutProject towards the locating, cleaning and mapping out
ofVeterans gravesand markers at St.Anthony's Parish Cemetery inShirley, MA. The Board paused for a
few minutes to take a picture with Ian and congratulated Ian on electing to perform his project honoring
the memory of deceased veterans.
2013 Annual Town Report Cover-Ms. Knox re-presented the Board the four (4) selections for the 2013
Annual Town Report Cover. The Board elected to approve the picture of the Town Hall Granite Sign and
requested to change the background color from black to maroon the School colors. Mr. Luca also
advised to the 2013 Annual Town Report being dedicated to Wellman Parker former Fire Chief, Wiring
Inspector, Emergency Management Directorwho passed in 2013.
Mr. Hillman took this opportunityto state howimpressed he was with the School Building Committee's
scopeof work/achievement and howmuch has been done and making quite a difference. Ms.
Livingston agreeing adding school built with a lotof love, contusive to a good education. Ms Conley also
adding school floors to be cut up and anyone wishing flooring to contact school.
April 28, 2014 Town Election Warrant
The Board reviewed and voted to sign the 4-28-14 Annual Town Election Warrant submitted by the
Town Clerk John Canney. Motionto authorize the Board's signature made by Ms. Conley 2nd by Ms.
Livingston, VOTE: unanimous, so moved.
Shaker Hills Country Club-Change of Hours Request-The Board met with JoAnn Upton, General
Managerof Shaker Hills Country Club. Ms Upton requested an extension to Shaker Hills liquor license
serving hours on Sundays and Holidays per MGL Chapter138S33B to allow for serving of alcohol during
brunch hours commencing at 10:00am. The Board reviewed the Town's By-law Article16. Selectman
Conley stating the Bylaw states the selling of alcohol beverages specifically states starting at 11:00a.m.
on Sundays questioning howthe Board can approve a 10:00a.m. start time. The Board offered to take
this up at their next meeting ifShaker Hills wishes to re-submit for 11:00a.m. Ms. Upton agreeing to
come back on the 1st of April to meet with the Board.The Boardto entertain a warrant article on the






